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CHURCH SERVICES beginning Sunday 18th April 2021
	Parish Church
	Sunday 18th April Mass
	10.00am

	
	Monday 19th April Funeral Mass
	11.00am

	
	Wednesday 21st April Mass                                      
	09.30am

	
	Friday 23rd April Mass                                     
	07.00pm 

	
	Saturday 24th April Vigil Mass
	06.00pm


Deaths and anniversaries:   Jim Phelan, The Quay and Mary Jo Young, Tullamore died recently, and Paddy Doyle, Nore View Crescent (Month’s Mind Mass 6pm); Martin Morrissey, Station Road (6pm Mass); David O’Neill, Beechlawns, Kilkenny and Castle Avenue (10am Mass); Jimmy Griffith, Bennettsbridge (10am Mass); Margaret O’Carroll, Hillview (10am Mass); Edward Holohan, Oldtown, Stoneyford (10am Mass); Gerry Minogue, Newtown Terrace; John and Martha  Darcy, Waterford; Brid Fanning, Grennan; Connie O’Neill, Grennan and Cheekpoint, Waterford; Ella Brennan, Graignamanagh;
May they and all our dead rest in peace.
Anniversary Masses Next weekend: Patsy Bolger, Castle Avenue (6pm Mass); Mattie Lawlor, Maudlin Street (6pm Mass); Billy Stapleton, Lady Well (10am Mass). 
Trocaire: Don’t forget to return your contributions to Trocaire asap, please. So far, we’ve lodged €2015 in the Bank for transferral to the Diocesan Office. Thank you. And the envelopes are still coming in, maybe two per day. A little help from you and I can go a long way.  

Easter Offerings: Thanks to all who have made contributions to the Easter Offerings and to the Weekly collections. The Easter Offerings, taken up in the parishes of the Diocese, are to provide an income for the priests of the Diocese. The Weekly collections meet any capital expenses we incur. And we plan to update the lighting in the Parish Church soon, so you can help. And, of course, you appreciate that we are deprived these times of the traditional ‘Offertory’ collections at Mass.  You may like to make your contributions via the DONATE button on the website, especially if you haven’t got an envelope from the Office. 
The Donate Button on the Parish website on the Home Page can also be used to make other financial contributions to the Parish. Check it out. 

Scrap Collection, of recyclable metal, will be held to raise funds for Thomastown GAA and Camogie Club, on Saturday April 23rd at Thomastown GAA Grounds.  If you wish for your Scrap to be collected, contact Ger at 086 8220317, or Michael at 087 2539412.

Overseas Volunteers Training Course September 2021 - Open to all!                                Viatores Christi, a faith-based development organisation has specialised in the recruitment, training, and deployment of overseas volunteers since 1960. VC runs an online volunteer preparation course covering Community Development, Health, Global Awareness, Mission, etc. Once completed, participants can be considered for volunteer roles through VC EU Aid Volunteers #EUAVI programmes. If you want to know more, click here or visit the News section of our website www.vcvolunteers.ie or email info@viatoreschristi.com
Safeguarding Concerns

If you have a child safeguarding concern or wish to raise a matter from the past you may contact any of the following:
Diocesan Designated Persons

Mr. Cathal Cullen 087 100 0232 or          Ms. Rose Brophy 087 331 4330
Garda National Protective Services

 01 6663430/35
Civil Authorities

Tusla Child & Family Agency Carlow
Kilkenny area   052 617 7302 

Safeguarding Reps. for this Parish are:

Brigid Cassin Begley and Ray O’Carroll. Contact them through the Parish Office.
A Synodal Pathway…… The Irish Bishops are proposing that the Irish Church will hold a National Synodal Assembly within the next five years. We’re going to hear a lot about it, so let’s try to familiarise ourselves with the idea.     



             *This is a way of being Church. Whereas the Church seems to have operated as a pyramid, with the Bishops handing down directions, the Synodal way seeks to develop a way by which we would all walk together, listen to one another, and seek to discern the way forward under the guidance of the Holy Spirit.






          *Pope Francis sees this as the way forward and will hold a General Assembly of Bishops in Rome in 2022, with the theme ‘For a Synodal Church: Communion, Participation and Mission’. Our Bishops hope that the 2022 meeting will give us some direction.                                     *Our Assembly won’t be a parliament of competing voices, but a time for listening intently to each other, engaging in reflecting and praying together about what we’re hearing. We will journey in this way to allow the Holy Spirit to guide us in our mission of proclaiming the Gospel in Ireland and beyond.





           *The Synod will have members, advisors, and observers, and will attempt, not to change Church teaching, but to help apply Church teaching more pastorally.                                      *The timeline: An Initial phase of two years, a time for prayer, and national consultative conversation on the meaning and processes of synodality.                                                          *A Planning phase when after the Initial phase the particular form of our National Synod will be decided.








 *Currently, until Pentecost, 25th May, submissions are invited on ‘What would be your preferred option for engagement in a conversation process about the Synod?’. 
*Open www.catholicbishops.ie/synod to read about the Synod, and to respond to the invitation to  respond to the initial question, above.

*Keep the proposed Synod in your prayers, asking God’s guidance. 
Counselling Services


Towards Healing Confidential Helpline           1800 313 316


� HYPERLINK "http://www.towardshealing.ie" �www.towardshealing.ie�





Towards Peace Spiritual Support Service    01 505 3028


www.towardspeace.ie








